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 DATES TO REMEMBER  

 

January 3 -17 8th grade students make course selections for 2019-2020 

January 3  8th graders visit from John Muir, Horace Mann, and private    

schools 

January 7  8th Grade Parentsô Night -  7:00 p.m. - Auditorium 

January 10  Students will receive Semester II schedules in homeroom 

January 15  Conflict Resolution Day & Student Course Registration Sessions 

January 16 -18 Semester I Final Exams 

January 21 -22 NO SCHOOLï DISTRICT-WIDE PROFESSIONAL  

DEVELOPMENT 

January 25  

February 5  

Students in grades 9, 10 and 11 continue to discuss 2019-2020 course 
selections in homeroom 

February 4  Advisor/Advisee Night 4:00-8:00 p.m. and course selections finalized 

 

Dear Parents/Guardians: 

Having completed our first quarter of the school year, I feel compelled to compliment our parent 
community as well as our student body.  We have wonderfully respectful students at Wausau West 
and I am proud to know so many of them.  Fortunately, we have such strong families who instill val-
ues in our students so they can positively influence our climate and culture. 
 

We are also fortunate to have outstanding musicians and two of them, Dylan Butler and Mariana 
Gonzalez-Castro, helped us celebrate Veterans Day by playing ñTaps.ò  Thank you to Dylan and 
Mariana and thank you to all of our veterans for their sacrifice and service to our country. 
 

Parents of students in grades 8-11, please watch for registration materials as they will be forthcom-
ing.  Your assistance during these early stages in the process will help ensure that appropriate class 
choices are made for the next school year.  Ultimately, this will lead to a more meaningful and suc-
cessful educational experience for your child. 
 

Eighth grade students and parents , we are excited to welcome you to Wausau West. Please 
mark your calendars for 8th Grade Parent Night on Monday, January 7, 2019 , where you will gain 
information about classes, athletics, and activities. 
 

Next yearôs sophomores, juniors, and seniors (parents/guardians and students), please mark 
your calendars for Advisor/Advisee Night on February 4, 2019.   On this evening, you will meet 
with your advisor to select courses for the next school year.   
 

Finally, on behalf of the entire Wausau West staff, I would like to extend our warmest greetings to 
you and your family.  As the winter and holiday seasons continue, our wish for you is continued 
good health, safety, and happiness.  Enjoy this time with your family! 

 

Jeb Steckbauer 

Principal 
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Parents and eighth graders, it is time to begin thinking about high school course registration.   

Below are some important dates and activities that will assist  

both parents and students in this important process.  

School Visit : Scheduled for Thursday, January 3 , eighth grade students from John Muir, parochial schools and 
home schoolers will be touring Wausau West and visiting with department leaders of the elective areas.  This will 
provide students the opportunity to ask questions and see what Wausau West High School is like.   

 

8th Grade Student Registration :  Counselors will be visiting with John Muir students on Thursday,  January 3, 
to explain the registration process.  The counselors from West/East schools work together with the eighth grade 
students. By January 17,  students will complete their finalized course selections.  Wausau West Counselors will 
also visit Horace Mann, Trinity Lutheran, Our Saviorôs Lutheran, other private schools and home school students 
during January to assist with registration for eighth graders. 

 

8th Grade Parentsô Night: Parents are invited to meet with department leaders on Monday, January 7, at  

7:00 p.m.  in the West High Auditorium.  This evening is planned to help you assist your son or daughter in 
course selections.  We look forward to meeting you and introducing you to Wausau West High School. After a 
brief presentation by the elective departments, all department chairs will be available to answer your questions in 
the commons area.   

 

 

ADVISOR/ADVISEE NIGHT   

Monday, February 4, 4:00 -8:00 p.m.  
 
 

Advisor/Advisee Night is a time for high school parents and students who are currently in 9th, 10th and 11th 
grades to meet with their homeroom advisor to discuss goals and finalize course selections.  During the week of 
January 9 , a message will be sent home to schedule a time to meet between 4:00-8:00 p.m.  on February 4, 

2019. The following questions will help generate discussion with your child prior to this Advisor/Advisee Night. 

 

1. Have you signed up for the courses that are required for next year?   

2. Are you taking elective courses of high interest and rigor appropriate? 

3. Have you thought about what you would like to do after you graduate? 

4. If youôre thinking of college or technical college, do you know what courses you need to meet admission re-
quirements? 

5. What courses can you take to help you prepare for your future? 

6. Have you read the Career Pathway information and course descriptions in the Career Planning/Course 

Registration Handbook?  

IMPORTANT DATES AND ACTIVITIES  

For 8th grade parents/students and those in grades 9 -11 

who plan to attend Wausau West in 2019 -2020 
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COURSE SELECTION  2019-2020 
 

The key to successful course selection begins with thoughtful planning .  Parents, please take the 
opportunity to discuss career/work goals and aspirations with your son or daughter.  Consider their inter-
ests, talents and work habits.  A visit to our outstanding Career Center can also make this exploration 
even more meaningful.   
 

Wausau West offers a tremendous variety of course offerings.  Please work proactively with your son or 
daughter to help select courses that support their interests, strengths, and areas of exploration.  The Wausau West handbook 
is a very good resource for information on career planning and course descriptions.  Ask your son/daughter to see their copy!  
The format should be very helpful to you. 
 

It is important to invest careful thought into this process, as later course changes and adjustments are done only in 

necessary situations.  Please refer to the registration dates on the front page of this newsletter.   

 

COURSE REGISTRATION MATERIALS  

2018-2019 course registration materials will be distributed on Tuesday, January 15.  Students will have twenty calendar days 

to determine their course selections.  This process culminates  on Advisor-Advisee Night, Monday, February 4, 2019 .   

When planning course registrations for next year, please keep in mind our graduation requirements.  Full details are available 
in the Career Planning and Course Handbook (either 2018-19 or 2019-20 edition which will be released in late January).  A 
few specific reminders follow: 
 

 1) Required to earn a minimum of three years (three credits) of mathematics. 

 2) Required to earn a minimum of three years (three credits) of science. 

 3) Required to earn a minimum of three and a half years (3.5 credits) of social studies. 

 4) Required to take a financial literacy course which can be fulfilled by any of the following courses       

   - Personal Financial Management ï Business Education Course 

   - Money Matters - Family Consumer Sciences Course 

   - EconomicsðSocial Studies Course 

 5)  A Civics test is now required in Wisconsin.  The social studies teachers will be providing more                     
      information in class.         

PLANNING 2019-2020 COURSE REGISTRATION INFORMATION  

Traditionally, Wausau West High School has included several pages of supplemental materials in 
this version of the News and Views regarding elective course registration options for the upcoming 
school year. 
 

 

We have decided that a better approach in regards to sending out this information is to create a 
section on our Wausau West website homepage for these materials. The information traditionally 
supplied, as well as new, more up-to-date information, will be located at west.wausauschools.org 
under the tab marked REGISTRATION.   
 

 

We will  be sending out a School Messenger notice about this information, including the link to the 
new registration page, as we get closer to the registration time period to all current 9-11 grade 
families. 

As always, if you have any questions, please feel free to contact us at 715-261-0850. 
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REGISTRATION  INFORMATION 
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ACT INFORMATION 

ACT INFORMATION FOR JUNIORS  
 

Now that our school year is well underway, we thought it important to share an update on the Wisconsin State Assess-
ment Program and how that program affects our juniors.  We are sharing this information now to make you aware of 
our preparations and plans as it relates to the junior assessment, the ACT and ACT WorkKeys , which will be taken in 
March by all public school juniors in the state of Wisconsin.  The ACT has typically been a college admission test for 
students interested in attending college following their high school career.  Though it will still serve students interested 
in post-secondary education, it will also serve as an accountability measure for Wausau West.  ACT WorkKeys is a job 
skills assessment measuring óreal worldô skills that employers believe are critical to job success.  Students will be as-
sessed in the areas of Reading for Understanding, Applied Mathematics, and Locating Information.  They may 
be eligible to earn the National Career Readiness Certificate based on their scores on the WorkKeys assessment.  

 

The tests will be given on the mornings of February 20, 2019 & February 21, 2019 , and both are paper and pencil 
tests. As we near the testing dates, additional information will be made available to parents and students about timing, 
expectations, and preparation for these exams. 

We have included below, answers to frequently asked questions and the Wausau West ACT test preparation sched-
ule.   
 

FAQôs 

¶ Is there a cost to parents/families for juniors taking the tests on these days?   No, the state will be picking up 
the cost of these tests for the March test dates. 

¶ What if my son/daughter already took the ACT, do they still have to take it on February 20 ?  Yes, ALL jun-
iors in the state need to take the ACT test on February 20  and ACT WorkKeys on February 21 . The scores on the 
February ACT will also be used by each school for accountability purposes. 

¶ If a student chooses to take the test again, can he/she do it for free on the designated make -up days 
(March 12  and 13)?  No, all juniors will be tested only once by statewide testing protocol.  If a student wants to re-
test, the payment for the test will fall to the family and must be taken on national test dates. 

¶ Can students take the ACT test multiple times?   Yes, students can re-test at the familyôs expense.  

¶ What if my student is ill on February 20 or February 21 ?  There is a make-up day for each of the tests:  March 

12 for the ACT makeup and March 13  ACT WorkKeys makeup. 

¶ Can a studentôs test score from the February 20  test date be used for college admission?   Yes it can, if you 
are testing under standard test administration or if you are identified as a special education student testing with 
ACT approved accommodations.  Students using accommodations other than ACT approved will not be able to 
use their scores for college admission. 

¶ Can the studentôs test score be used for admission into a technical college?  Yes.  For example, NTC uses 
the ACT scores and if a student has a composite of 18 or higher they will gain acceptance for admission into their 
college. 

¶ What if a student does not plan to go to a 2 or 4 year college, do they still need to take the ACT test?   Yes, 
the February ACT test score will be used for school accountability purposes. 

¶ How will colleges receive the scores?   When students fill out the pre-test information they will be able to select 
four colleges to receive their scores.  Additionally, colleges will use the studentsô highest ACT test score. 

 

Can I get more information on what types of questions are on the ACT?   Students can go to actstudent.org to find 
practice questions.  There will also be optional (but highly encouraged) subject specific sessions offered 
throughout the month of January & February to interested students.  Students should plan to attend one ses-
sion of each subject area.   

Wednesdays   Time (3:00 -5:00 p.m.)   Time (7:00 -9:00 p.m.)  

January 30   Math     English  

February 6   English    Science  

February 13   Science    Math  

Please discuss this information at home and encourage your eleventh-grade son/daughter to take advantage of the 
test preparation activities.  If you have questions after reading this information, please contact Joe Kelter at 715-261-
0891 or Jeb Steckbauer at 715-261-0855. Thank you for your continued support of Wausau West High School. 
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LOCAL SCHOLARSHIP 

APPLICATIONS DUE SOON  

Every year many of our local institutions give scholar-
ships to Wausau West students.  If you are a senior in 

the top 25% of your class , this opportunity is for you. 

The applications window for local scholarships will be 
February 11 -22, 2019.  Qualifying students will re-
ceive an email with a link to the online application 
when it becomes available.  Applications must be sub-
mitted by midnight on Friday, February 22, 2019  with 

NO EXCEPTIONS! 
 

All applicants must also participate in a ten-minute inter-
view with the scholarship committee.  Information re-
garding the student applicant is very pertinent to the 
committee in their task of scholarship selection.  The 
scholarship committee consists of faculty members and 
counselors from Wausau West.  Scholarships will be 
based primarily on academics, character, and school 
involvement.   
 

Scholarships will be presented at the Senior Awards 
Program on Wednesday, May 8, 2019, at 6:30 p.m.  in 
the auditorium. 

 

Remember:  The  

local scholarship  

deadline is  

 February 22, 2019 ! 

ACT & SAT TEST DATES  

ACT Assessment & ACT Assessment Plus Writing  

ACT     Registration  

Test Dates    Deadlines  

February 9, 2019  January 11, 2019 

April 13, 2019   March 8, 2019 

June 8, 2019   May 3, 2019 

July 13, 2019   June 14, 2019 

SAT    Registration  

Test Dates    Deadlines  

March 9, 2019   February 8, 2019 

May 4, 2019   April 5, 2019 

June 1, 2019   May 3, 2019 
 

Wausau West High Schoolôs Code is 502417.  This 
code will be needed for both the ACT & SAT test 
registration. 

EARLY COLLEGE CREDIT  

PROGRAM/START 

COLLEGE NOW SIGN UP DEADLINE  

Interested in taking classes at (ECCP) UW Ste-
vens Point at Wausau or (SCN) NTC while still a 
high school student? Please visit the counsel-
ing website  for the appropriate application and 
eligibility information, and see your counselor 
for more information or clarification. Students 
must be in strong academic standing, and on 
track with Westôs graduation requirements. 
Both programs have strict application dead-

lines.  

DEADLINE:  
No later than March 1, 2019, for a course taken 
in fall semester  
 
No later than October 1, 2019, for a course 
taken in the spring semester.  

COUNSELING DEPARTMENT 

INFORMATION  

https://sites.google.com/wausauschools.org/wausauwestcounseling/home?scrlybrkr=657cb945
https://sites.google.com/wausauschools.org/wausauwestcounseling/home?scrlybrkr=657cb945
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Department/CLUB  

INFORMATION 

WAUSAU WEST  

FRENCH STUDENTS  

VISIT SOUTH MOUNTAIN  

ELEMENTARY SCHOOL  

 
To celebrate National French Week, the Wausau 
West French Club members decided to go to Rib 
Mountain Elementary School to share their love of 
the French language. They planned several fun 
activities. About 25 students stayed after school 
and enjoyed making crêpes, learning numbers 
and animals, and making origami Eiffel Towers. 
French Club is open all students and you can join 
at any time. Please see Madame Kara Torkelson 
in room 231 if interested. 

HOST A FRENCH STUDENT!  

CONTACT MADAME  

KARA TORKELSON  

FOR MORE INFORMATION 
 

February 2 ï 23, 2019 - from Lycée Immaculée Concep-
tion - Carpentras, France.  This group comes from a 
school in France, and the students are part of a special 
program that concentrates on English. They will arrive in 
Milwaukee and Madison and can be placed within 3-4 
hours driving distance. There will be a maximum of 3 
students per school so that they are as immersed as 
possible in the language and culture. Students will at-
tend classes with their hosts and join in any family activi-
ties at night and on weekends.  
 

 

June 13 - July 8, 2019  - from Lycée St Marc, Bourgoin-
Jallieu, France.  Students come from a school near 
Lyon, France. They are French-speaking and range in 
age from 14-16 years old. They are part of a special pro-
gram that concentrates on English (several of their 
classes are taught in English!) and the end of their 
ñsophomoreò year culminates with this Family Stay ex-
perience. This group will arrive/depart in Milwaukee and 
Madison together, but they will be spread out in the area 
to provide maximum immersion. There are no group ac-
tivities and students look forward to experiencing the 
daily life of their hosts.  

GERMANY 2019 TRIP CANCELLED  

We regret to announce that we did not have enough students sign up for a trip to Germany 
in June of 2019.  We will be planning this trip for June of 2020 instead.  Watch for a meet-
ing in early May, and start saving your money now! 

LIBRARY NEWS  
 
The library is open everyday from 7:30-3:30.  Students can choose the 
library during open mods when they need a quiet place to study, class 
assignment related resources, or help with projects.   
 
We have many online databases, ebooks, and audio books that students 

can access from school or home.  Find more information on our website which can be accessed from Wau-
sau Westôs homepage west.wausauschools.org.   

mailto:mailto:west.wausauschools.org
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DEPARTMENT/CLUB 

INFORMATION CONTõD 

 

PUBLICATION LAB NEWS 

ORDER YOUR 2018-2019 YEARBOOK NOW  
Place and pay for orders in the Wausau West Business Office. 

$50.00 for a Yearbook   

Extra $3.00 to get your named engraved  

A very, very limited  number of extra books will be ordered! 

Reserve your copy now! 

SENIOR YEARBOOK PHOTOS  

Senior yearbook photos for the class section 
should have been submitted already!  If you still 
need to turn one in, please do so prior to  

December 1, 2018. 

SENIOR YEARBOOK MESSAGES  

Still want to submit a senior message for the 
yearbook?  We will take senior message 
orders until our pages are full. Donôt delay; 
submit materials today. Questions: 715-261-
0876 

PUBLICATION LAB AWARDS   

 

 

Columbia Scholastic Press AssociationðGold Medalist ð
Warriorôs Word and Aurora 

 

Kettle Moraine Press AssociationðFirst Place ð Aurora & 
Warriorôs Word  

 

Northeastern Wisconsin Press AssociationðFirst Place ðWarriorôs Word & 
Aurora 

 

YEARBOOK AND MAGAZINE ADVERTISEMENT SALE  

 

Publication Lab students are currently accepting local business 
advertisements for placement in the Warriorôs Word and the Aurora 
Yearbook. If you are interested in placing an advertisement in either 
publication, please email: westpublications@wausau.schools.org or 
call 715-261-0876 for information, fees and a contract.  

mailto:mailto:westpublications@wausau.schools.org
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FFAðFOOD FOR AMERICA 
 

This fall FFA members hosted over seven-hundred fourth grade and special needs students for our annual Food For America pro-
gram. FFA members created their own five minute lessons in areas of Agriculture that they are passionate about. The fourth grade 
students came out to a local farm and received an hour tour and hay ride where they learn from each of these stations. The stations 
students taught about this year were: Livestock, Milking, Milk House, Vet Science, Animal Nutrition, Forestry/Wildlife, Dairy Prod-
ucts/Healthy Eating, Machinery, Horses and Small Animals. In all the fourth graders gained a true appreciation for where their food 
comes from. FFA members gained invaluable skills in speaking, helping others, and having a true appreciation for their passions. 
Thank you to the NTC Dairy Center of Excellence and Breitenfeldt farms for hosting. 
 
 

 
NATIONAL FFA CONVENT ION 

 
Sixteen Wausau FFA members headed down to Indianapolis, Indiana this year for the 92nd National FFA Convention where they 
learned with over 60,000 other FFA members from around the country. Members toured Fair Oaks Farrowing Barn, Bugle Valley 
Elk Farm, and Garfield Conservatory. While there, we learned from world renowned motivational speakers, participated in leader-
ship workshops, and explored the nationós largest career/college fair. Lexi Voigt and Trinity Foster earned a gold medal with their  
Agriscience Fair Project. Their project on Christmas tree flammability took fifth in the nation. The trip wasnót all business; we at-
tended a Garth Brooks concert, Indy Scream Park, and had a pizza dinner with other FFA chapters from Central Wisconsin. 
In short, members gained skills that will help them the rest of their lives, and networking connections that prepared 
them for life after high school. Check out the Wausau FFA Chapter Facebook page for more pictures and funny videos. 

DEPARTMENT/CLUB 

INFORMATION CONTõD 
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DEPARTMENT/CLUB 

INFORMATION CONTõD 

DECA IS IN FULL SWING! 
 

Wausau West DECA membership is well over one-hundred students and counting for the 2018-19 school 
year. DECA prepares students to be academically prepared, community oriented and professionally responsi-
ble experienced leaders.  Thirty-three DECA members recently attended the DECA Emerging Leaders Con-
ference in WI Dells. At the Emerging Leaders Conference, students built the skills and created ideas and pro-
vided opportunities for DECA members to grow as leaders. This conference was packed full of engaging gen-
eral sessions, interactive breakouts, and plenty of opportunity for students to build their network of Wisconsin 
DECA members from around the state.  Our annual Trick or Can event on Halloween was a great success 
with sixty-five DECA members participating. DECA members went door-to-door to collect non-perishable food 
items for the Women's Community. Last year we collected 3,200 items. Not only did we have a record num-
ber of DECA members participate, we collected over 4,700 food items that were delivered to the Women's 
Community! 

 As we head into December and January, DECA students will begin to prepare for completion. January 4 
marks District competition at Mid-State Technical College. Top scoring students will then advance onto State 
in March in Lake Geneva. Students who place in the top six in their competitive events will move onto Interna-
tionals at the end of April in Orlando, FL. Best of luck to all competitors! For the latest news and to check out 
our local business partners, check out our website at http://wwdeca.wix.com/wausau-west-deca 

http://wwdeca.wix.com/wausau-west-deca

